OHMHA Board Meeting
January 17, 2008
MINUTES
7:30pm
Location: Thurston Elementary School Library
Board Attendance (quorum achieved): At meeting commencement: Wendy Carman, Jack Cederquist, Emily Eisbruch, Neal Foster, Anita Jones, Jill Rheinheimer, Daniel Smith, Sandy Smith.  From 7:35pm during item #4:  Pete Mooney.  From 7:39pm after item #4: Stuart Baggaley, Henry Brysk.
Guest Attendance: None present.
1.  Call to order by Jack Cederquist at 7:32pm
2.  Approval of Agenda – Jack
Conclusion: Agenda approved without change.  Motion by Dan, 2nd by Anita, All approved.
Next Action: None

3.  Approval of November 15, 2007 Meeting Minutes - Jack
Conclusion: Minutes approved.  Motion by Neal, 2nd by Wendy, All approved.

Next Action: None

4.  Treasurer’s Report (attached) – Wendy
<< Pete arrived at 7:35pm >>
Conclusion: Report approved.  Motion by Neal, 2nd by Pete, All approved.

Details: Fall Festival receipts totaled $1187.76.  Cost breakdown not available at the meeting.
Next Action: Wendy to email the Board details of Fall Festival receipts.
<< Stuart and Henry arrived at 7:39pm >>

5. TCF Signature Card – Jack

Conclusion: Jack, Wendy, Stuart, and Dan are now official check signers. 

Details: Pete and Sandy check signing rights have transferred to Jack and Dan.
Next Action: None.
6. Non-profit Status – Jack 
Conclusion: OHMHA is not 501c(3) or 501c(4), and unsure about tax requirements.  The Board will continue this discussion at the next meeting.
Details: OHMHA Articles of Incorporation filed in ~1979 as a non-profit.  OHMHA is not tax exempt (Federal or sales).  
Next Action: Pete will research the requirements of non-profit status and tax requirements, and report at the next Board meeting.
7. January Newsletter – Jill 
Conclusion: The next newsletter will mail in early February.  Jill and her family will print/label/stamp (thank you!) 

Details: Jill questioned if OHMHA had permission to use pictures Emily took at the Fall Festival and a neighborhood member took at the Tree planting.  It was decided not to publish close-ups of children’s faces, and notify people where possible.  Articles: Neal – Pond berm, MDEQ grant, Pete – Tree Planting, Greg/Jack – Meet Your Neighbor, Emily – Fall Festival, Sandy – email list signup, Jill – garage sale date.
Next Action: Submit newsletter articles to Jill by January’s end. 
8. Garage Sale – Jack 

Conclusion: Garage sale date is May 17, start at 9am, no end time. 

Details: Current garage sale signs are in Pete’s garage.  Jack volunteered to pick them up and make new signs reflecting the date/times.
Next Action: None.
9. Storm Water Grant – Neal 

Conclusion: Starting this Spring homeowners will receive information about how they can help manage rain water runoff into the storm drains and improve Miller’s Creek.
Details: Neal received an article from the HRWC for the OHMHA newsletter outlining the deal between HRWC and MDEQ to reduce peak flows of water into the storm drains after rain storms.  The project will include working with neighborhood residents to reduce storm water runoff into the drains.  The project is still being planned, and residents will be notified this Spring with additional details.
Next Action: Monitor the HRWC activity and include information in the newsletter as needed.
10. Thurston Nature Center – Neal 

Conclusion: Work will begin this Spring to direct storm water to Thurston Pond, and direct excess water from the Pond into the drain and not the adjacent woods.
Details: Neal explained the current plan to increase storm water flow through the Thurston Pond.  This will include running a new pipe to the Pond from the storm drain along Bluett.  Swirl concentrators will be added to reduce the sediment in the water before it reaches the pond.  In conjunction with this activity the berm along the Pond’s west side will be built up to facilitate pond runoff into the drain to Miller’s Creek rather than the woods adjacent to the Pond.
Next Action: Neal summarize the future Nature Center activity for the newsletter.
11. Annual General Meeting Comment – Jack 

Conclusion: The Board agreed that the Ice Cream Social does not qualify as a formal Annual General Meeting.  From the June meeting on, a formal Annual Meeting will be held by the Board.
Details: Jack wanted to confirm with the Board that our Ice Cream Socials in the past couple years counted as the Annual General Meeting.  Wendy recalled that there may have been only 2 formal annual general meetings held since 1979 – mostly centered around contentious issues.  After much informal discussion about past years the Board concluded that a more formal annual meeting should be held in conjunction with the Ice Cream Social.
Next Action: Jack will draft a write-up to include in a future newsletter to announce an Annual General Meeting.
12. Future Meeting Dates – Jack 
Conclusion: 2008 dates: January 17, March 13, May 22, June 6 Ice Cream Social
13.  Round Robin
a. Jack kindly made the Board aware of a nice article written by Emily in the January Current Magazine. (attached)
14.  Adjournment (Motion – Neal, 2nd – Wendy, All approved.)
Attachments:

(Double-click to open)
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OHMHA Treasurer’s Report- Jan 15, 2008

Prepared by Wendy Carman
Starting Balance 11-15-07 Legal Operating | Total
Fund Fund
1833.86 | 11365.85 | 13199.71
Expenses
(Garage Sale
Fall Festival 1187.76
Trugreen
State of Michigan 20.00
Newsletters and postage 227.16
Total Expenses 1434.90
Income
Dues and Donations 165.00
Interest 79
Total Income 165.79
Balance as 01-15-07 1833.86 | 10096.74 11930.10
Outstanding Liabilities:
Donation to Thurston 300.00
Nature Center

Total Paid Members: 144 (25.5%) (6 new members since November)
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MY TURN READER'S FORUM

NEIGHBORHOOD
PONDERINGS

One thing our cute but not brilliant family dog knows
how to do: ring a little bell by the door when he wants to
go for a stroll. Generally I comply, and I end up pacing
the pavement with him several times a day. These walks
give me plenty of time to ponder the state of our north-
east Ann Arbor neighborhood.

As Michigan’s economy has taken a beating, north-
east Ann Arbor has experienced its share of challenges,
some related and some unrelated to the economy. With
Pfizer shuttering its facility, we’ve bid farewell to
some wonderful neighbors: one Pfizer family we
know moved to England, another moved to South
Carolina. Unconnected to the economic downturn,
we wish there was an easy way to return our streets
to their more glorious days, prior to the invasion of
the nasty emerald ash borer in 2002, which claimed
many of our area’s larger trees. And in the past
season, our streets—no longer graced by
as many stately trees—seem to have
more than their share of contractors’
vehicles, as each household has
been required by the city to install
a sump pump to replace a flawed
footing drain system.

It can be a downer if I dwell
on these topics while walking
little Milo. So I tell myself to focus
on the positive, and I find out that
good things are in the air. I pass the houses
of many neighbors whose friendship I enjoy,
whose good heartedness I observe year in and
year out. Ours is a neighborhood where on nice days
the kids are outdoors playing catch, basketball, street
hockey, and more. At Halloween, we have trick-or-treat-
ers galore. Our block parties feature barbeque, water
balloon tossing, and three-legged racing. Two neighbor-
hood swimming pools (OHAC and Dolfin) —and terrific
swim, dive, and synchro programs for our youth—are
kept alive by tireless volunteers.

Sugarbush and other parks wind through our area,
and the Thurston Pond is a lovely spot to view great
blue herons, mallards, and Canadian geese. What about
public art in our part of town? There are some neat
sculptures along the south side of Traver Road. And
within the past year, a resident named Erica Fink and her
friends created a striking mural along Huron Parkway
between Nixon and Plymouth, featuring colorful, whim-
sical flowers.

Turning to retail happenings, a favorite neighbor-
hood food and wine shop—Bello Vino—is hanging in
there, and the Tree Town Toy Store in the Traver Village is
actually expanding. There are new developments going
up in two places along Plymouth Road. The new library
being constructed on Traverwood Drive —while causing
some of us to wonder about the fate of Plymouth Mall
(site of the current Northeast Branch Library) —promises
to be an interesting additional to our area.

Neighborhood cohesiveness has been on display

recently. After the City did what it could to replace

the lost ash trees, an energetic group of volunteers
helped plant additional new trees for the second
year in a row, with the help of an organiza-
tion called Global ReLeaf. At the Orchard Hills
Maplewood Homeowners Association Fall Festival in
October, over 100 neighbors enjoyed a bird presen-
tation by the Leslie Science Center, took tours of the
Thurston Nature Center, and munched on apples
and donuts. City Councilman and neighbor-
hood resident Stephen Rapundalo was
the master of ceremonies for a lively
talent show, featuring keyboard music,
violin, trombone, saxophone, guitar
and vocal, a rap group comprised
of three ninth graders, and even a
few teens doing bike stunts.
As I wander the streets with
Milo, who barks when I don’t
want him to, but once in a while
makes a neighbor smile, these are
some of the good things I reflect
on. Sometimes I wear my earphones
and listen to my radio or MP3 player.
Sometimes I don’t, sometimes I just examine the

patterns of the leaves or newly fallen snow on our
sidewalks.

EMILY EISBRUCH
Ann Arbor
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Digcover what Gay Ann Arbor already knows...
Graat Brunch, Graal Martinig, and Graal Hangout!
lawtl BAR . 315 Braun Court . Ann Arbor

www.autbar.com . autban@aol.com

76 JANUARY 2008 e« www.ecurrent.com






